Queensland Government

Cabinet – June 2023
Government Response to the 2021-22 Annual Report of the Domestic and Family Violence Review and Advisory Board
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. The Domestic and Family Violence (DFV) Death Review and Advisory Board (the Board) was established as part of the Queensland Government’s implementation of recommendations from the Special Taskforce on Domestic and Family Violence Final Report - Not Now, Not Ever: Putting an end to domestic and family violence in Queensland (2015).
2. The Board is established under the Coroners Act 2003 to review DFV related deaths to identify common systemic failures, gaps or issues; and make recommendations to improve systems, practices and procedures to prevent future DFV related deaths. 
3. The 2021-22 Annual Report is the Board’s sixth annual report and includes a focused review of DFV-related deaths of Queenslanders in areas where:
· a High-Risk Team or Integrated Service Response was operating;
· the primary victim and/or primary person using violence (PUV) was identified as high risk;
· the primary victim and/or primary PUV were known to the team and/or participating representatives; or
· the primary victim/person using violence was not referred into the High-Risk Teams despite being assessed as ‘high risk’. 
4. The Report makes ten recommendations for further practice and systemic reforms and improved integration between all parts of the service systems that prevent and respond to DFV.
5. All ten recommendations have been accepted by Government in full. 
6. Cabinet noted the Domestic and Family Violence Death Review and Advisory Board 2021-22 Annual Report.
7. Cabinet approved the Government Response to the Report and its public release.
8. Attachments:
· Domestic and Family Violence Death Review and Advisory Board 2021-22 Annual Report
· Government Response to the Domestic and Family Violence Death Review and Advisory Board 2021-22 Annual Report
